
 Happy Birthday! 
 

25 Dec - Luke 
 

27 Dec - Jack 
 

28 Dec - Thomas 
 

3 Jan -  Jacob 
 

4 Jan - David 
 

10 Jan - Christopher 
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It has been a long but very rewarding term with lots of 
activities packed in for our pupils and a fantastic  
service at St Mary's to finish off a great term.  I've 
thoroughly enjoyed being part of Ysgol Plas Brondyffryn 
and will be sad to leave this wonderful school but hope 
that I can still keep in touch with everyone.  Huge 
thanks as always, to governors, staff, parents and of 
course our pupils for their continued support.  Have a 
lovely Christmas and a great New Year - school starts 
back for pupils on Tuesday 9th January. Diolch yn fawr 
iawn bawb. 
Sharon Davies 

 

Farewell & Best Wishes... 
 
Mrs Sharon Davies, who has 
been with us since  
September, will be leaving us 
at the end of term. We need to 
thank her for looking after the 
school and steering it  
forward over this last term. 
She has a tremendous  
capacity for hard work and has 
approached her task with great 
energy, efficiency and  
enthusiasm and with a real  
liking for all the young  people 
at Ysgol Plas Brondyffryn. She 
has not simply kept the school 
ticking along but has pushed it 
forward on a variety of fronts- 
not least this newsletter: a  
wonderful innovation! 
We wish her all the very best 
for the future in what weôre 
sure will continue to be a  
fascinating, energetic and  
successful career! 
 
Alison Duncan 
Chair of Governors 

Weõve had a lovely 
last week in Tyõr 
Ysgol and a great 
Sing Along  & 
Christmas party!  
Happy Christmas  
Everyone!  



 
Important Dates for your 

Diary!  
 
 

Tues 9th Jan 
 

School reopens 

Welsh Word of the Week 
Nadolig—Christmas 

Thought of the week: 

Health & Sickness 

Mˏrˠʦ 
C˓ˠisˢmaʟ & 
Hˉp˞ʦ Nˏʤ 
Yeˉʞ ˑr˛ʗ 
Clasʟ 4!! 

Gerddi glasfryn  

We had a lovely Christmas party, 
with another visit from Santa!!!  

 Thank youé.. 
 

To all staff at Ysgol Plas Brondyffryn. 
 
Thank you as ever for all your hard work in looking after 
the young people of YPB. Wishing you all lots of festive 
fun over Christmas and New Year and also well deserved 
rest and relaxation. 
 

Alison Duncan, Chair of Governors  

6A pupils sang King Herodõs 
Blues! They were fantastic!  

Carol Service at  
St Maryõs Church 

We had the Headteacher's Award this morning for Park Street. 
The winners for each class for outstanding personal progress 
were: 
Class 7 Jake  
Class 8 Joshua  
Class 9 Sam  
Class 10 Celyn  
Class 11 Joshua  
Class 6A Olivia  
Class 6B Emily  
éé.and the overall winner was Celyn! 
Well done everybody!! 


